NSTR & M2018000589 RECD 09/21/2018 11:01:32 AF

Easton Board of Police Commissioners Regular Meeting

Easton Public Library Community Room September 17, 2018

The Easton Police Commission meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm by Chairman Colangelo.

Present were: Richard Colangelo, Chairman

Marvin Gelfand, Vice Chairman Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary Vincent Battaglia, Commissioner Laurie Israel, Commissioner

Also present: Chief Tim Shaw

I. PRELIMINARY BUSINESS

A. Correspondence: The State of Connecticut, Division of State Police expressed gratitude for Officer Pastor's role as a member of the D.A.R.E Training Team. The Fairfield Police Department extended sincere thanks for Captain Doyle's role as an assessor during their promotional exam. A resident conveyed gratitude and appreciation for PO Kaluta and French's response to an injured fawn.

II. PUBLIC COMMENT

None

III. CHIEF'S MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPORT

A. The August Incident Analysis was reviewed noting nine (9) delayed responses, one (1) on the first shift, four (4) on the second shift, and four (4) on the third shift. Five dash cams were installed on patrol cars and were fully funded by a grant.

IV. <u>NEW BUSINESS</u>

- A. A motion was made by Vice Chairman Gelfand to approve the Minutes for the Special Meeting of August 21, 2018. Commissioner Israel seconded the motion and the motion passed with one abstention.
- B. An executed Memorandum of Understanding between the EPD and the Easton BOE concerning a School Safety and Security Officer was discussed. No action was taken.

Chairman Colangelo made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:43 pm and the motion was seconded by Commissioner Battaglia. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted:

Commissioner Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary